Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

[image: image1.jpg]


  Wednesday, September 13, 2017
Burnaby Tennis Club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes


          Wednesday, September 13, 2017


Present      

David Pel – Treasurer   

George McLachrie – President

Graham Youde – Operations Director

Glenn Richards – Head Pro

Val Cuthbert – Secretary 

Peter Upper—Men’s League Director
Bev Olson -- Social Director
Lawrence Kumar, Vice President
Eliza Haight, Club Manager

Kenny Wong – Director at Large

Mike Hopkins – Membership Director
Absent

Caroline Tuhten—Junior Development Direct
Mary Flynn – Women’s League Director
Anthony Mazzucco -- Tournament Director
 Approval of Draft Agenda

· The Agenda was approved.
Adoption of the Minutes from July 2017
· The minutes were adopted.     

New Business 
Carolyn’s motion
· Carolyn put forward a motion to change the high performance junior play time to Saturday and Sunday from 6:00 to 8:00.  This motion was approved.  She will need to be responsible for opening the Club courts on those days.  

SFU Court Time
· Glen could you please give me the information on this.  Thanks

Societies Act
· A letter will go out to members outlining what our responsibilities are as a Society and according to the Constitution.  (date not determined)
· A motion was put forward that Board Instructions go through the president.  Motion Approved. 
Director’s Election 

· There are 4 Directorships that will be up for election or re-election at our next AGM.
They are Membership Director, Social Director, Ladies League Director and Director at Large.  Mary will not be running for the Ladies League Director this time.  
There was a suggestion that Lawrence and David switch positions.  Bev is interested in running for the Ladies League Director position.  

· Graham put forward a suggestion that it might be a good idea to change the constitution so that Director Positions have a maximum of two terms.  
· A motion was put forward to schedule the  AGM for Wednesday, November 8, 2017.
Motion approved. 

Website and Booking Update 

· Jegasoft booking system launched in early September accepting member renewals online.  
Support on jegasoft is good.  91 members have registered to date.  It is an improvement over the last system.  

· It will enable us to manage the business of the club and is not just a booking system.  
· The rules worked properly during testing but will need to monitor live bookings.  The system will be able to track guest and membership bookings.  It will detect if a member or guest go over their bookings.  
· See Vice- President report for additional information.
· A communication should go out to members to advise them of the changes.  A suggestion was made by Mike to communicate helpful tips on what is different with this system.  
Management Update 

· City of Burnaby has completed installation of WIFI and internet to the office/clubhouse and courts.  WIFI capabilities extend to the far corner of the bubble.  
· The internet speed is good.  
· The City of Burnaby has confirmed that future growth will be coming in the New Year.  They will run conduit from the Burnaby Lake Pavilion to Bill Copeland and will add a leg of that conduit to the clubhouse.  This will provide faster internet access and the possibility of telephone service paid for by the City.  
Tennis B.C.

· The Tennis B.C. General Meeting is scheduled for September 30th.  Lawrence and George will be attending.  
Lawrence’s Report 

· Full report is attached to the minutes under Vice-President Report. 
· Adjustments for this season include:  stopping P & P & contract on Ct. 2 after 3p.m. Monday to Friday, free staff booking privileges have been cancelled. 
· Suggestion to remove coaching from court 5 will be a contract discussion with Head Pro. 
· Membership will be limited to 270 people this season.  
· For 2016-2017 year ended August 31 BTC earned $51k profit.  Depreciation will need to be entered (pending by accountant) leaving a profit of approximately $40,000.00.
· The new total for restricted funds is $439k.  We need to test this amount against current bubble replacement costs.
· Office renovation.  The cable bill is outstanding at this time.  
· This Club needs to get a quote on repairing the grade beam.
New Walkway Curtain installed in club.
· The curtain does not take away court space and looks okay.
Court Lighting

· The lighting on court 6 has to be improved.  Graham is currently looking for appropriate lights.  

Events Calendar 

· There was a suggestion to post an events calendar on the Website.
Newsletter 

· A draft will be sent out to board members this Friday.  
AGM Awards Night 

· The meeting will be one hour in duration.  
· Club Member motions should be created in advance of the meeting and forwarded to members.
· Board members felt that the AGM should include the 50th Anniversary celebration and recognition awards.  
· The following people volunteered to be on the Anniversary/recognition awards committee chaired by Bev.  George, Kenny, Lawrence, Glenn, Eliza, Val and Mike.  
President’s Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes. 
Vice President Report 
· Report attached at the end of the minutes. 
Head Pro Report 

· Report attached at the end of the minutes.
Club Manager Report 

· Office renovations are now complete.  There are a few minor deficiencies that will be attended to over the next couple of weeks. 
· Staff schedule is in place for the upcoming season.  In the process of hiring 1 to 2 part time staff.  Barb Crowley has been hired as Assistant Manager and has been an asset to the renovations/organization of the office. 
· Waiting for a quote from Pronet for WIFI enabled security cameras.  Looking into the installation of additional cameras in the bubble and upstairs in the clubhouse. 
· Jegysoft Database.  Registration for membership opened September 8, 2017.  First day went well, however, as expected, there were a few challenges on opening day.  Support was responsive and immediately addressed/fixed all issues. 
Women’s League Director Report 
Burnaby Women's Open League Team
This year, league was moved from a spring league to a summer one and despite it being a very busy time for everyone juggling other tournaments and weekends away, our players were very committed to coming out for matches.  As a result of this and excellent match play, we won the league again this year.  Burnaby Tennis Club has now won the women's open league two years in a row.
We are fortunate in that our team members remain fairly consistent year after year - Petra Turek, Sarah Kadi, Jeannie Rohr, Camila Prado, Kira Draliuk, Shelley Roxburgh, Margit Aardmaa, Sophia Ho, Ana Maria Illeana and Michelle Sing - all who have played for the team two years or more.   We also welcomed a few new members, namely Ai (Angela) Inoue, Katerina Boiko and Chloe Sher.  They brought a lot of energy and experience to our team.  We look forward to going to the Miele League event in the fall to receive the trophy.  Thank you to BTC for your ongoing support.  It is an honour to represent this club.
 Next Meeting – General Meeting October 11, 2017

